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SAVE THE DATES  

NOVEMBER 
 
 

Monday, November 8 at 7:00 PM 
Ladies Auxiliary 
Craft Night (Gnomes) 
Location: The Matheis’ Home at 4190 
Aquarina. Please contact Pam Pope or 
Mary Lou Osborne for details. 
 
Tuesday, November 16 at 7:00 PM 
Board Meeting 
Location: The Swanson’s Home at  
3886 Breaker. 
 

DECEMBER 
 
 

Tuesday, December 7 at 7:30 PM 
General Membership Meeting 
Annual Budget Meeting 
Location Waterford Church of Christ – 
Auditorium (no food allowed) 
 

Friday, Dec. 10 from 6:00-8:00 PM 
LOHA Children’s Christmas Party 
Location Waterford Church of Christ 
Must register in advance. 
 
Tuesday, December 14 at 7:00 PM 
Ladies Auxiliary 
Christmas Potluck with Party, 
Gift Exchange & Bingo 
Location TBD. Please contact Pam 
Pope or Mary Lou Osborne for details. 
 
Friday, December 17 at 7:00 PM 
Christmas Home Decorating Contest  

 

 

If you are a new resident, please 
contact Mary Lou Osborne at  

248/674-3690 for a  
LOHA Welcome Packet. 

……………. 

NOVEMBER - DECEMBER 2021 LAKE  
OAKLAND  
HEIGHTS 
ASSOCIATION 

 Promoting Fun and a Community Spirit 

……………. 

of Donna Fons on Aquarina on the 
passing of her husband of over 40 
years, Joseph “Bud” Fons.  

of Tony Bertapelle on Breaker St. and 
the passing of his mother.  

OUR SYMPATHY 
GOES TO THE FAMILIES 

 

LOHA  
CHRISTMAS HOME 

DECORATING 
CONTEST 

 
Friday, December 17th @ 7pm 

 
PRIZES: 

$25 – Best Overall 
$15 – Best Theme 

$10 – Best Window 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PIZZA WITH SANTA! 
 

LOHA Children’s Christmas Party 
 

Friday, December 10th 
6PM – 8PM 

at the Waterford Church of Christ 
 

Cost is $10 per Family of 4 
Includes 1 pizza,  

veggies & dip and drinks 
 

Cost is $15.00 for a Larger Family 
Includes 2 pizzas, veggies & dip 

and drinks 
(Personal beverages must have secure lids) 

 

Registration deadline is  
Fri. Nov. 19th 

 

To register, please call  
Carolyn Bree 248-673-5347 

Payment is due by Sat. Nov. 21st 
Make check out to LOHA with 

“party” in the memo line and deliver 
to Carolyn at 3718 Breaker 

 

Event limit is 50 people 
 

(Event is for LOHA members and their children 
only. Grandparent members who want to bring 

grandchildren will be put on a waiting list.) 

 

In Oct 2021, a 
resident walking 
around the block 
smelled gas 
outside on the 
sidewalk and 
called Consumers  
Energy. They had a truck on 
Shoals within the hour and found 
a leak under two lawns with a 
serious amount of gas collected 
under the street. Trucks with 
Vapor Extraction equipment were 
running for over six days to 
remove the underground gas. 
Workers urge residents to please 
call them even if you only think 
you smell gas. Let the experts 
check it out for everyone’s safety.  

Thank you! 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Boat Slip Waiting List 
1. Sandi Hollingsworth 

2. Christy & Todd Rooney 
3. Bob & Brian Steele 

4. Ann Vernatter 
5. Wayne Heyniger 

6. Lisa Gates 
7. Kate Barnard 

8. Mitchell Jones & Chelsea 
9. Bill Pointer 

10. Brian Miller 
Updated May 2021 

For the complete waiting list or 
to be added to the waiting list, 

please visit www.lohpa.com 

 

Facebook  
& Newsletter 

 
PRESIDENT – LEE HOWELL 

248/673-8989 
VICE-PRESIDENT – DON SWANSON 

248/674-1216 
SECRETARY – KIM GALLARDO 

248/882-2187 
TREASURER – JESSICA BAKER/CHERYL BAKER 

           248/818-6009 / 248/804-4211 
BOATING DIRECTOR – SHAWN KNEDGEN 

248/804-4060 
EXPEDITOR – KEITH BOWLING 

734/306-2593 
LEGAL DIRECTOR – VACANT 

PROMOTIONAL DIRECTOR – 
PAM POPE / SHARON GWIN 

284/342-3543 / 248/961-4948  

SOCIAL DIRECTOR– CAROLYN BREE 
248/673-5347 

SAFETY DIRECTOR – AMANDA PIECIAK 
248/875-6107 

 
The LOHA Newsletter is made available in print through Raze-It Printing 

 

Questions and Comments can be E-mailed to: 
board.lohpa@gmail.com 

 

2022 LOHA 
BOARD MEMBERS 

 

 

Be sure to check out the 
“Lake Oakland Heights 

Park Association” page on 
Facebook! 

 
Newsletter information 

can be emailed to  
Melissa Lengers at 

newsletter@lohpa.com 
 

……………. 

Lake Oakland Heights 
Association 

Website 
 

Please check out our community 
website for the latest updates, 

board meeting minutes, 
documents, and events.  

Rules and regulations as well as 
important contact information 

can be found here: 

www.lohpa.com 
 

We would like to wish Don and Mary Lou 
Osborne on Aquarina a very Happy 65th 

Anniversary (September 30th)!! They've lived in 
Lake Oakland Heights for 56 years. One of their 

biggest accomplishments in their 56 years in 
Lake Oakland Heights was spending the summers 
of 1972 and 1973 canvassing every neighbor so 

that the subdivision could have streetlights 
installed. Success! Because the streetlights were 

installed in 1973. Don was on the Board of 
Directors for 16 years (off and on), holding the 
positions of President, Treasurer, Legal, among 
others, and Mary Lou has been on the Board for 
5 years. They are a very special couple and have 
made many friends while living in LOHA.  Please 
join us in celebrating their love for each other! 

 

HAPPY 65TH ANNIVERSARY  
DON & MARY LOU OSBORNE 

2021 Winners of the LOHA Annual 
Halloween Costume Contest &  

Home Decorating Contest  

Special thanks to our very 
own neighbor on  

Embarcadero St., Sergio 
Alvarado, and his hard-

working crew for donating 
their labor for free to 

install our beautiful new 
cement walkway and 

brick pavers down at the 
Playground! Also, thank 

you to everyone who 
donated a brick. Without 
you this wouldn’t have 

been possible! 

 
 
 

CONGRATS 
TO OUR NEW 

LOHA Board of Directors is 
still looking for one member 
to fill the position of Legal 

Director. If you are 
interested, please contact 

Lee Howell or email: 
board.lohpa@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 


